Minutes Fall Board Meeting 

Bennett & Fagan Lakes Association 
Saturday Sept. 10, 2011 

Location: Gord and Genny Ennis:  101 Arthur Road, Bennett Lake
1. Welcome: 10a.m. Gord Ennis

Regrets: Elaine Ennis, Bill Finley, Jim Lampman and Kalvin Mercer.
2. Roll Call: The best thing I did for the Association this summer
3. Approval of Agenda (including items to be added) moved by Margie Royle and seconded by Gord Welby. Carried. 
4. Minutes May 28th Spring Meeting: as distributed 
Moved by Donna Doelman and seconded by Gord Welby.  Carried. 
5. Treasurer’s Report: as distributed. Elaine Ennis’ financial statement  indicated a balance of $3234 with a term investment of $2914. The main expenses since the last report are the purchase of two fire hoses for $453 and fireworks for $1351.  It was agreed that the increased funds for fireworks were worth it. The Association has 84 members compared to 83 last year. It was moved by Connie Stackhouse and seconded by Gord Welby that the report be accepted as distributed. Carried. 
6. Reports: 

· President Gord: 


 a) Follow up:  letter to Tay Valley Council re: septic inspections.  The Township will address our concerns at the meeting on Sept.20th at their Council Meeting.  Bruce Barton will attend on our behalf.  
There has been no response to our letter to Tay Valley Council re: shoreline protection.  An e-mail from Tracy Logan, FOCA Programs/Membership Co-ordinator to the secretary states that in the Muskoka and Kawartha Region, the MNR and township provide strict directions on how to conduct a proper clean-up.  Donna will follow up by requesting more information.  


· Fire Pumps:  Bud Ennis will winterize the pumps and store the hoses.  The Board appreciates Bud looking after this very important service. 
· Lake Steward: Bruce Barton presented a report prepared by Jim Lampman.  The dissolved oxygen meter purchased works well.  Bill Finley, Jane Brammer, Jim Lampman and Bruce conducted water tests in mid June and will do so again on 17 Sept., 2011.  Readings are a little high for phosphorus.  Bruce will review trend lines during the winter and report his findings. 

       There was a discussion re: the possibility of restocking pickerel in the Lake.  Ian McDonald has offered to research the possibility.  It is believed that the MNR no longer assists 
in this manner, but may have a program to improve spawning areas.  Jim Lampman will look into any government assistance that is available. 
· Membership & Property Records:  Donna Doelman reported that there have been many hours spent improving our property records for Bennett & Fagan Lakes and the Fall River.  Phase 1 began last year with the combined efforts of Debbie Choffe from Gord’s office, Connie and Donna. This spring and summer, Sharron Welby spent many tedious  hours preparing a current spread sheet.  

        The membership committee and Bill Finely met for a dinner meeting at Connie’s on July 25th to confirm information from this year’s returned membership forms.  The forms were not available so the evening was spent developing a Membership Strategy and preparing a description of the various roles that the Board undertakes.  The “Year at a Glance” document was develop and reviewed at the Board meeting.  
In Aug., Sharron Welby and Donna spent a morning at the Township Office to review records.  Many names were located but it is not possible to know if which ones have waterfront property.  
Donna recommended that Sharron Welby become the Membership chair.  This  was supported unanimously. It is proposed that Sharron call a meeting of two or three long term lake property owners, including the President, to sift through the property list prior to the 1st Road Rep meeting 26  May, 2012. 
· Newsletter:  Connie Sue Stackhouse welcomes items and pictures by October 1st.  She noted that a new membership form has been designed for 2012.  The fall newsletter will go to members only. Both letters will be posted on the Web site. 
· Regatta:  Kalvin Mercer is to provide the lists of event winners to the newsletter editor. He will present a report at the spring meeting. After approx. 8 years as Regatta chair, he wishes to pass along this responsibility.  Betty Burton has volunteered to be the new Regatta Chair with assistance from her family.  Donna will forward minutes and other items to Betty so that she is current with Board Activities. 
· Road Reps.: Donna reported that meetings were held in May and Aug.  She is encouraged that there are two new reps. Dave Burton for Ken Gillespie (Bennett Lake Is., Burton Rd. & Wilderness Wonderland) & Al Schoots for Jim Lampman (Pine Lane).  
Monique Warner (Cy Warner Rd.), Kim Dixon ( Cyr Pt Rd, Raby Rd Ted’s Lane) , Jane Brammer ( Amyot Rd, Arnold T. Drive, Birch Bay Lane, Doran Rd) and Martha Bradburn (Scott Court) have been inactive and have offered to act as back up.  There has been a lot of work done this year to improve communication with Road Reps and the property owners. Next spring will be the best start yet.  Donna will create a revised brochure so a rep, when making their cottage visits, can have something inexpensive to drop off.

7.  New Business: 
· Division of Responsibilities: The description of responsibilities drafted at the Membership meeting was reviewed.  This summary of duties will be a helpful when roles change or new members join the Board.   Currently the positions are as follows: 
	1st vice : Gord Welby  
	Secretary: Donna Doelman       
	Treasurer: Elaine Ennis     

	Fire Pumps: Bud Ennis      
	Fireworks: James Warner   
	FOCA liaison: Jim Lampman   

	Horseshoes/Volleyball: Bud Ennis
	Lake Steward: Jim Lampman    
	Membership Chair: Sharron Welby

	Newsletter: Connie Stackhouse     
	Regatta: Betty Burton    
	Road Reps: Donna Doelman


	Web Site: Andrew Bellamy                                           
	Winter Patrol: Bud Ennis                                          



*note: role of President Gord Ennis was decided at the July 2011 AGM. 
· Neighbourhood Watch:  Gord Ennis and Gord Welby attended a meeting of the Police Services Board.  Gord E.  Is very enthusiastic about working with OPP Cst. Dave Bird 613-267-2626 or david.bird@ontario.ca to set up a system for protecting our neighbourhoods.   Gord proposed that the Association purchase signs and promote (i.e.) 10 Tips for a Neighbourhood Watch.  “No Exit” signs could also be considered.  Donna emailed Cst. Bird but there has been no response. It is proposed that next spring, efforts be made to establish a Neighbourhood Watch program.  Donna will contact Cst. Bird again.
· Fire Pump for Fagan Lake:  Donna relayed the request from the Summer Road Rep Meeting that a fire pump be purchased for Fagan Lake. This would be relatively expensive per cottage  to do.    After good discussion, it was decided to move one of the pumps closer to Fagan Lake.  Gord Welby will report for the spring meeting regarding a change in location. 

· Fish 101: Jim Lampman attended a workshop that included the life history of various species.  This was sponsored by the Ontario Stewardship Organization.  Jim has a copy of the information available in CD format.  Please contact Jim if you would like to borrow this. 
· Membership Strategy:  Newsletter     Brochure & Road rep visits    
No report was available from Bill Finley on the cost of online payment of membership fees.  Donna reported that FOCA charges a fee 4.5% of membership for this service.  If we were to do this, an increase in membership fees might be needed.  No interest was expressed in pursuing this possibility any further. 
8.    Selection of 2012 Meeting Dates & Location 
Spring Board: May 26: 10am @ Gord Ennis, 101 Arthur Road

Spring Road Reps: May 26 2pm @ Jeannie Gilpin, 1925 Hilltop Drive 
AGM: July 14 10am@ C. Stackhouse 2577 Brouse Road
Fireworks:  Aug. 4 @dusk (9pm?) at Picnic/Campers Island  Regatta: Aug 5@ Ennis Beach
Summer Road Reps: Aug. 18 10am @ Margie Royle 911 Eades Lane
Summer Potluck Aug. 18 4pm @ 
Donna Doelman 146 Arthur Road
Horseshoes & Volleyball:  Sept 2:1pm @ Ennis Beach

Fall Board Mtg. Sept. 8 10am @  

9. Adjournment: It was moved by Margie Royle and seconded by Bruce Barton that the meeting be adjourned.  Carried! 

Minutes approved as distributed: May 26, 2012
Gord Ennis





Donna Doelman
  President







Secretary
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